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ST. JOHN BOSCO CATHOLIC SCHOOL 
SCHOOL ADVISORY BOARD MEETING AGENDA 

Tuesday, Nov 30th, 2021 
 

Meeting Time:   5:30 pm - 6:40 pm 
 
Location:  St. John Bosco Library and On-line 
 
Voting Board Members: 
  Cheryl O’Malley (CO) (online) 
  Erica Seidel (ES)   

Marianne Biegler (MB) excused   
  Marc Rivas (MR) 
  Krista Loew (KL),     

Brian Wiscombe (BW), President, Chair  
Judea Oyer (JO) excused 
Cindy Casaus (CC)    

Ex-officio Non-Voting Board Members: 
  Fr. James Aboyi (JA), Pastoral Administrator 
  Jamie Bescak (JB), Principal, Administrative Officer 
  Kelly Rafford (KR), Faculty Representative       
 

Opening Prayer  JA 

Principal's report (Covid Update, 
numbers, guidelines) 

Events:  

• Running with Rosco and the Junior High Dance went well with 
some changes that worked well 

• Christmas program preparation is going well as are the Advent 
wreath lighting 

• Catholic Schools Week (1/30-2/4) planning is underway:  
o All SAB members will need to attend Masses at Corpus 

Christi and St. Benedict’s the weekend of 1/29 and 1/30.  
Might be additional trips to St. Andrew’s  

o All SAB members will need to help with tours on the 
Wed. night of the week 

o Trivia night has been moved to January 22 

• Gala February 26th, 2022 
o SAB members are expected to donate items for silent 

auction and so they should look for a document coming 
soon. (link here sent after the meeting)   

o Discussion about how to handle the high demand for 
parking spots including having a max of the number of 
times that can renew 

 
COVID-19 Updates 

• Numbers remain low on campus thanks to mitigation strategies 
and parents keeping their sick children home (Covid) 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1_J7FrFWGvebldQdHj9oFI6mE5J9FRxo1n-7g3kkZWWs/edit?usp=sharing
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• Kyrene Community cases are at 302 cases out of 100,000 with 
14.68% 

• Discussed masks in the MPR during Friday Masses given the 
school rule for adults wearing masks on campus.   

 
Accreditation Update:  

• Report being prepared 
 
Finance: 

• Awarded $87,000 in grants as a reimbursement 

• Awarded an ECF grant of $171,451 to get new 1:1 Chromebooks 
for all students.  Expected to have by March.  Will keep the 
current 250 as back-up for additional students.   

• Security camera grant being applied for through the FBI.  

  
Development 

Planning on having a how-to video and FAQs on the SJB landing page 
with links to helpful websites and those with the STOs which list SJB on 
their sites.  
 
Additional consideration is adding a “testimonial” with an SAB member 
explaining the importance and use of the tool.  This will help by showing 
a familiar face. 
 

Alumni  
 
 

Pages were finalized and have been shared with the webmaster.  
Waiting for posting.  Will be live by 1/1/2022 in time for events starting 
in January. 
 
CC set up an SJB Alumni Facebook page and Instagram so that we can try 
and reach more alumni via social media but waiting for the website for 
link prior to posting. 
 
Idea to also have an alumni business page and that is being developed 
once we have new updates from them.  Additional idea is to have an 
opportunity for alumni to submit their info via a form. 

Administrative Bylaws have been being reviewed by JB and BW, draft can be expected 
in the next 2 months.   
 
Dads’ Club bought 150 coats and provided to the Knights of Columbus 
from St. Benedict’s.  This came from the idea of one of the members of 
the Dads’ Club and is expected to continue. 

Pastors Report (JA) 
 
 

Expressed appreciation of the SAB members for their work and advocacy 
 
Groundbreaking on 11/6 and transition went well.  12/10 and 12/15 will 
have some outdoor Masses to accommodate more attendees. JB and 
other SJB reps will be presenting to teach parishioners about scrip and 
ways to support the school.   

Closing Prayer BW 

 


